Outstanding Morriston physios awarded consultant roles
Friday, 30 June 2017 
ABMU has appointed its first two consultant physiotherapists in recognition of their outstanding work to improve patient care.
 
[image: Ceri Battle Anne-Marie Hutchison]Morriston Hospital’s Dr Ceri Battle (left in picture) and Dr Anne-Marie Hutchison are two of only a handful of consultant physiotherapy practitioners in Wales.
 
They split their time equally between clinical practice and high-level research, introducing new ways of working which have been adopted not just in the UK but internationally.
 
Dr Battle is the first critical care and respiratory care consultant physiotherapist in Wales, while Dr Hutchison’s post is within musculoskeletal services.
 
The two have spent their entire working lives in Morriston Hospital, with Dr Hutchison starting in 1999 and Dr Battle in 2000, eventually becoming advanced practitioner physiotherapists.
 
They have also been heavily involved in research, and both went on to complete their PhDs.
 
Dr Battle’s involved patients with chest injuries which, while relatively minor, can lead to serious or even fatal complications.
 
This resulted in the creation of a diagnostic tool that can identify patients most at risk of developing complications. Eventually it is hoped this will be used as standard across the UK within the next few years.
 
For her doctorate, Dr Hutchison focused on Achilles tendinopathy, a soft tissue disorder causing pain, stiffness and swelling of the Achilles tendon.
 
She has also developed the SMART (Swansea Morriston Achilles Rupture Treatment) protocol, which is now used internationally.
 
Dr Battle said: “We’re very proud to become consultant physiotherapists, especially as there are so few of them in Wales.
 
“Really we were both at the top of where we could go in our careers without going down the management route.
 
“If you want to stay within the clinical world, which we do, then it’s a way of getting promoted without having to go into management.”
 
Dr Hutchison added: “I think it could be quite inspiring for other physiotherapist coming up through the system, knowing the ceiling has been lifted to a higher level.”
 
They will continue to spend half their time on clinical work, with the remainder shared between research, management, service evaluation and education.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack][image: Morriston Hospital exterior]Dr Hutchison said: “We also look at new and innovative ways of working – introducing new services, monitoring them and further improving them based on the findings.”
 
Hopefully the fact that two recognised experts in their field are involved in training and developing staff will lead to more physiotherapists wanting to work for ABMU.
 
Meanwhile they will continue their research, working with consultants and other clinical staff within ABMU, as well as with Swansea University.
 
ABMU’s Interim Head of Physiotherapy, Joanne Mahon, said: “This is a fabulous achievement not only for Dr Battle and Dr Hutchison but for the health board and the physiotherapy service in general.
 
“They each have significant research portfolios, nationally and internationally.
 
“I am delighted they have finally gained the recognition they deserve for the work they are doing to improve patient care, not just within physiotherapy but far wider in the medical world.”
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